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Testimony to the House Committee on Water & Land
Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 10:00 A.M.
Conference Room 325, State Capitol

RE: HOUSE BILL 1212 HD1 RELATING TO URBAN REDEVELOPMENT

Chair Yamane, Vice Chair Kong, and Members of the Committee:

The Chamber of Commerce Hawaii ("The Chamber") strongly supports HB 1212 HD1,
which proposes to establish the Transit Oriented Development Authority. The bill is in response
to the Legislature position that a new and comprehensive authority must be created to join the
strengths of private enterprise, public development, and regulation into a new form capable of
long-range planning and implementation of the improved development of State- and county-
owned assets near rail transit stations. The purpose of this chapter is to establish such a
mechanism in the transit oriented development authority, a public entity that shall determine
development programs and cooperate with private enterprise and the various components of
federal, state, and county governments in bringing plans to fruition.

The Chamber is Hawaii’s leading statewide business advocacy organization, representing
about 1,600+ businesses. Approximately 80% of our members are small businesses with less
than 20 employees. As the “Voice of Business” in Hawaii, the organization works on behalf of
members and the entire business community to improve the state’s economic climate and to
foster positive action on issues of common concern.

We applaud the efforts of the legislature to provide some pro-active leadership to ensure
the state owned lands are developed properly in order to realize the maximum benefits to the
state. Market and affordable rentals in a pedestrian friendly, mixed use environment can be

realized when properly planned and implemented.

We strongly support HB 1212 HD1, and look forward to working with the new authority.
We appreciate the opportunity to provide our input on this important legislation.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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